URSUS Reference Heads Meeting
Mon 8/24/09 (via polycom)

Present:  Laurie MacWhinnie (UMF), Bill Grubb (UMS), Evelyn Greenlaw (UMS), Donna Bancroft (OCLS), Gabriella Howard (UMA), Judith Clarke (UMA), Peggy O’Kane (MSL), Elaine Apostola (Me Law & Leg Lib), Sofia Birden (UMFK), Ginny Fischer (UMPI), Angelynn King (UMM), and Nancy Lewis (UM)

1.  The group decided to choose key topics for discussion and work in subgroups on recommended best practices.

2.  The group suggested the following possible topics for the committee’s discussions: virtual reference, social networking, e-reference collections, shared or cooperative purchasing of reference collections/resources, and point of need or unmediated reference such as tutorials, Web guides/LibGuides and Blackboard.  The virtual reference topic will also consider the feasibility of joint or shared virtual reference service and the current load of UMS chat reference from other campuses being handled by UMA and UM.  
The group divided with topics into the following four categories:

1. Virtual reference: chat, IM, text messaging, etc.

2. Social networking:  Facebook/MySpace, Twitter, blogs, etc.

3. Reference collections: e-reference resources, collaborative or cooperative purchasing, digital collections, etc.

4. Point of need reference: tutorials, web guides, Blackboard, unmediated access, etc. 

The following are the subcommittee member for each category:

Virtual Reference:  Donna Bancroft (Chair), Gabriella Howard, Judith Clarke, Nancy Lewis, Evelyn Greenlaw

Social Networking: Peggy O’Kane (Chair), Nancy Lewis, Donna Bancroft, Elaine Apostola, 

Reference Collections:  Bill Grubb (Chair), Sofia Birden, Ginny Fischer, Elaine Apostola, Peggy O’ Kane, Laurie MacWhinnie

Point of Need Reference:  Evelyn Greenlaw (Chair), Bill Grubb, Angelynn King, Laurie MacWhinnie
Subcommittees will share their first draft of their recommendations with the whole URSUS Reference Head Committee by Friday, September 25.

Laurie will see about setting up final meeting of the group during the third week in October (deadline for the recommendations report to the library directors is Nov 6). Possible date will be Friday, October 23 (depending on room and polycom availability). Donna will see if Room 40 in the library is available for those who want to travel there and meet in person.

